TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 5, 2013 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 5, 2013
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill
Guests: Tom Miner, Jim Hawkins
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

Mail consisted of a flyer on a Chapter 40B workshop to be held at UMass/Lowell.
Miner, a member of the Conservation Commission, was present to follow up on an email he had sent to the Board concerning the amount of information his board had recently received from an applicant for a Special Permit. He felt that one copy of the information should be available at the Town Clerk's office and that the involved boards should take the responsibility for reviewing the information, rather than having applicants make numerous copies of all of their information. Palmeri said Miner should take his concerns to the Planning Board and try to get the bylaw procedure revised. He added that the ZBA had been criticized in the past for not sharing enough information. Miner suggested sharing the information via email and making it the responsibility of the various boards to check and open their email. It was questioned whether electronic notification was legally acceptable.
A motion was made by Laporte, seconded by Parry, to approve the minutes of August 1.
Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The Board next met with Franklin County Building Inspector Jim Hawkins. As an overview Hawkins explained that only a judge could enforce a fine for zoning problems, however the Building Inspector can issue a ticket for building violations. When there is a violation the Inspector's decision may be appealed, or a variance may be sought. The Building Inspector does not have to receive a complaint in order to act on a violation, but he said he tries to "pick his battles."
Signs were a major topic of discussion. Temporary signs are often placed illegally, on poles or on the state right of way, for events. Temporary signs for events out of the area were discussed. Off premises signs seem to be proliferating lately. Hawkins said he has let that matter go, but it seems to be increasing. The question is how much does the town want to tighten up and enforce the sign rules. Palmeri suggested that it might be time to prohibit out of town advertising and that perhaps the ZBA should discuss this with the Selectmen. The Selectmen may approve Municipal Directory signs. Palmeri thought those types of signs should also be discussed with the Selectmen. It was suggested that temporary signs for events taking place in Shelburne or Shelburne Falls should be allowed to be up for no more than 30 days. The bylaws would need to be amended for this to take effect. The ZBA can work on language and submit the bylaw change to the Planning Board.
Discussion turned to trailers. Hawkins said that tractor-trailers were not prohibited as long as they have wheels. Once the wheels are removed the trailer becomes a structure.

Driveways are not enforced by the ZBA. Driveways have a process for approval that is monitored by the Selectmen. Shelburne has no shared driveway bylaw.
Bylaw section 10.1.2, concerning non-conforming uses, is confusing. Most towns allow the Building Inspector to decide if a non-conforming use is being extended. The Building Inspector can make that decision but he usually asks the ZBA for a finding.

Remote participation guidelines were distributed to be discussed at a future meeting.

A motion was made by Macek, seconded by Parry, to include a step-by-step checklist as supplemental information to the rules for filing for a Special Permit and to post the checklist on the town website.
Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by Macek, to approve the updates [regarding the filing fee, and the size of legal ads] to the instructions for filing a Special Permit as presented at the August meeting.

Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

At 9:37 p.m. Laporte moved that the meeting be adjourned. Taylor seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

